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 Michael J. Ciraulo 
Division Chief 

       Commissioner Update:  January 22, 2014 
       Training Division- Clark County Fire & Rescue 

 

Current Training Issues 

 

Personnel  

1. We have selected the following individuals to fill the positions of FTO: 

“A” shift – Captain David Greenwood 

“B” shift – Captain Todd Kays 

“C” shift – Captain Abe Rommel 

They will begin their new assignments on February 1st.   

2. Captain Eric Lawrence has been selected as the EMS Captain.  He will be assigned to 
station 26 and begins his assignment on February 1st.   

Volunteer Recruits 

1. The deadline for our recruits to pass their IFSAC exams is January 31.  It appears that we 
will lose at least one recruit due to their inability to pass one or more exams. 

2. The recruits are currently in phase 2 and 3 of their first-year training program.   

Career Recruits 

Our four new hires departed today for the three-month academy.  They have been given all 
the tools they need to enable them to succeed at the Academy.  Graduation is scheduled for 
Friday, April 18th at 10:00 am at the Washington State Joint Criminal Justice Center in 
Burien. 

Cadets 

1. Two additional Cadets this month were removed from the program.  One failed a drug test, 
and one resigned.  The class count currently stands at 25. 

2. Semester testing occurred last week.  This testing consisted of both written exams and 
practical application exams. 

3. Chief Ciraulo will be assuming the role of Program Director, effective February 1.  Captain 
Rommel has held this position for several years.  However, due to his new assignment as a 
FTO, a replacement was required. A since thank you to Captain Rommel for his leadership 
over the last few years!   

Driver/Operator 

1. Status of Driver/Operator trainees:  They are currently in phase 3 of their training program 
(all except one who was hired and his driver/operator training has been suspended until he 
completes his new hire probationary training) and are progressing as expected. 

2. Captains Granato & Frahler are working on phase 3 & 4 materials to ensure they align with 
NFPA 1002. 



 

 2 

 
 

 Michael J. Ciraulo 
Division Chief 

       Commissioner Update:  January 22, 2014 
       Training Division- Clark County Fire & Rescue 

 

 

 

 

Current/Upcoming Training 

Live Fire Training 

On January 1st, a new WAC affecting live fire training came into effect.  This WAC requires that 
all Firefighters receive live fire training once every five years.  Since the Fire District does not 
have the capacity to offer live fire training in our existing training tower, we will need to continue 
to use acquired structures to meet this mandate.  Initial estimates are that it would cost $40,000 
to $50,000 (in 2014 dollars) to upgrade our training tower to allow for live fire training.   

We are continuing to work with several property owners on potential burns and anticipate 
conducting our first burn for the year in March.  No specific date(s) have been established as of 
this date. 
   

Mandatory Training  

The topic(s) for mandatory training in the month of February will be on environmental emergencies.    

 
Company/Shift Training 
 
The topics for company/shift training in February are: stress management and advancing a hose 
line from a standpipe.  

Marine Division Training 

1. Raft operations 

2. Catch and hold - eddy’s 

3. Deploying throw bags 

4. Communications 

   
Officer Training 

1. The focus of this month’s and next month’s strategy and tactics simulators is: 
Implementation of and adherence to new laws which recently came into effect, building 
construction/reading buildings, and basic strategy & tactics. 
 

Technical Rescue Training 

On January 24, members of the TRT and several members assigned to station 26 will be 
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participating in a rope drill in District 6. 
 
Captain Rommel and Firefighters I. Fagan & Woodford will be attending a confined space drill on 
February 28.  
  
 

 

Apprenticeship Program 

1. We have submitted a wage increase form for 2014 and an amendment for 2012-2013 
wages as they were reported incorrectly.  The annual training hours have been submitted to 
the state.  We have hired four new firefighters who will be going through the apprentice 
program and attending the state fire academy.  They have met with training and have 
signed their contracts. 

Other Training 

1. IFSAC Evaluator update: The state is mandating update training for all IFSAC evaluators.  
We are hosting two training sessions (4 hours each) at station 21 on January 30.  We have 
14 personnel scheduled to attend. 
 

 

Future Events/Issues (30+ days ahead) 

1. Captain Young will be attending I-300 in Cowlitz County in March. 
2. We are in the planning stages for three large, hands-on Firefighter survival drills at a vacant 

building in the district. 
3. Incident Management Team members will be attending training in Yakima April 15-16. 
4. Several members of the TRT will be attending TEEX (Texas A&M Educational Extension) 

April 14-22.  All costs associated with this training is paid for with federal dollars. 
5. We are continuing the planning of two drills with folks from Emergency Management, 

Williams Pipeline, Northwest Natural Gas, and the city of Battle Ground.  The first drill may 
occur in April or May (table top) and the second drill may occur in the fall or early 2015 
(operational drill).  

6. We are planning on sending six volunteers to the Washington State Firefighters Association 
Conference and Fire school in June.  This training will be held in Wenatchee. 
 



 

January 22, 2014 Commissioner Update Volunteer Coordinator Clark County 
Fire & Rescue  

Michael Young 

Admin. Captain 

 

Current Volunteer Issues 

 

Volunteer Shift Performance 

2013 Year End Results: 

1033 Shifts / 21,097 Hours 

Average of 2.8 volunteers on shift per day.   

Average of 57.8 hours per day. 

 

 Interns  

Interns will be starting around March 24th which is the beginning of the spring term.  Two interns 
will be assigned to each shift and the BC will decide where they will be assigned.  A shift will have 
a third intern with Arrick Crayne being assigned to Station 29. 
Cadets 

Chief Ciraulo, Aaron Huntington and myself met and decided cadets can lateral over to volunteer, 
with Aaron’s recommendation.  This includes first and second year that have successfully met 
NFPA 1001 (Firefighter 1). They will have one year from their start date to acquire their EMT and 
IFSAC certifications. The hope is beginning 2015 cadets will be trained to the IFSAC level through 
the cadet program.  The end of the school year will coincide with the end of the volunteer academy 
increasing the number of new volunteers added to the line each June.  This well ensure 
consistency and efficiency with training all new volunteers, once they are assigned their respective 
Captains.  
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Michael J. Jackson 

Division Chief 

 
Current Logistic and Support Issues 

 
 
Facilities:   (Gary Deschand / part-time help: Arrick Crayne and William Murray)  

• Coordinating efforts for district wide inventory management plan for consumable supplies 
that will be in effect in 2014.   Cage and shelving complete.  Order and inventory forms 
being developed for deployment to stations by February.   Supplies and inventory stock 
being ordered and assembled at 21. 

• Significant water damage from broken pipe at station 25.   Repair in progress being 
coordinate through insurance.  All demo, salvage and plumbing work is completed.  Repair 
work anticipated to be completed in the next 2-3 weeks. 

• Investigating energy savings/cost with truck bay heater retrofits for shut-off devices where 
we do not have them (stations 26 and 29). 

• SCBA Air fill samples coordinated and completed. 
• Investigation / cost assessment completed for training tower conversion to accommodate 

live fire training.   Coordinated with training for future planning.   (Chief Dawdy)  
 
Equipment:  (Gary Deschand) 

• New hires outfitted and prepared for upcoming academy with all equipment needed. 
• Woodland hose testing and inventory information updated and entered in database. 
• Woodland SCBA equipment / masks updated in Department inventory. 
• Rope rescue equipment updated and standardized for technical rescue cache and 

Woodland equipment. 
 
Fleet:  (Captain Scott Galster) 

• New Engine 
o Engine delivered on January 22, 2014 following the coordinate of a needed repair by 

Cummins (the engine manufacturer).   In-service date anticipated for late February-
early March.  

o Delivery inspection completed by Captain Granato and Steve Streissguth.  No 
significant issues found.  All minor issues (typical) to be repaired by KME / Cascade 
Fire with no issues anticipated. 

• Repair for braking/pulling issue has been completed through diagnostic work and minor 
repair by Pierce / Hughes Fire Equipment in Tacoma.   Approximately 10-15 hours in their 
diagnostic expertise located and fixed the problem.   This avoided what was initially thought 
to be a significant repair around $15k for a front axle and brake replacement.   No further 
work on this issue is anticipated and the rig is back in service. 

 
Communication and Technology 

• New Radios / MDC’s (Captains Lawrence) 
o Installation for all MDC’s and portable radios scheduled for January 27-31.   Final 

programing and account activations to be completed this week. 
o Training and familiarization with new portable radios completed and crews have had 

several weeks to become familiar with new radio equipment. 
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Michael J. Jackson 

Division Chief 

 
• Firehouse Cloud (web-based reporting) has been tested and integrated with CAD with 

coordination through CRESA.   Transfer occurred on January 1, 2014, so all records for 
2014 will be on the system and clean record transition occurred at the end of the 2013 
calendar year. (Captain Lawrence)   Very few issues exist and are being addressed.   
Additional data will be automatically transferred and populated into our reports as a few 
changes are made at CRESA.  There is now much more information transfer and less 
duplication of effort than existed with the old data base.   Strong work by Captain Lawrence 
with this complicated process! 
 

 
Fire Marshal / PIO (BC Tim Dawdy) 

• Multiple press releases attached. 
• Facebook hits around 2000 each week. 
• Researched and presented safety grant options to Chief Mason 
• Accident reporting and investigating flow chart / process (Draft) developed to clarify and 

ensure consistent delivery of existing policies.   Being reviewed by Safety Committee.  
• Provided Incident Safety Officer function for fire in Woodland area. 
• Pre-fire planning at Oak Tree  in Woodland coordinated and delivered for all 3 shifts. 
• Plan review and consultation on multiple projects: 

o Residential Sprinklers:  Propose final agreement for Saxony development in 
Woodland.  Additional agreement for Meriwether Subdivision. 

o American Paper Converting in Woodland. 
o New Knox Boxes coordinated and set-up in Woodland. 
o Portco Packaging in Woodland 
o Lilac Apartment hydrant issues in Woodland. 
o Coordination of Road Closures for future Ridgefield Sewer Project 
o Steve Wall- Millers Landing, Ridgefield 
o Cedars Landing, Battle Ground 
o Fire Lane Issue- Mallard’s Landing, Battle Ground 

• Attend Ridgefield City Council and Port Meetings 
• Working closely with Battle Ground PIO and Planning Staff for coordinated efforts. 
• Safety Committee-  Coordinate effort for draft incident reporting process update 
• Smoke Alarms 

o Campaign continuing with assistance from local community groups. 
 

 



PIO Report 
Battalion Chief Tim Dawdy 

December 23rd 2013 – January 2014  
 

 
Burst tire sparks fire that destroys truck’s load  
By Patty Hastings, Columbian breaking news reporter  
Published: January 8, 2014, 8:53 PM 
 

Roofing materials being hauled by a tractor-trailer were destroyed by fire when the big rig's 
tire burst into flames at a commercial fueling station Wednesday evening in Woodland. 

The incident was reported at 7:26 p.m. as a building explosion after people reported hearing 
explosions and seeing flames. 

It turns out that one of the wheels on the truck overheated and burst, said Battalion Chief Tim 
Dawdy, spokesman for Clark County Fire & Rescue. 

The truck driver was heading north on Interstate 5 to British Columbia when he noticed that 
one of his wheels was overheating. He pulled off the freeway and into Pacific Pride, 1600 
Atlantic Ave., where the overheated tire exploded and started the fire. 

Firefighters disconnected the tractor from its trailer and quickly extinguished the fire. No one 
was injured, and the fueling station was not threatened by the fire, Dawdy said. 

Firefighters also saved the tractor-trailer, and the driver was able to get back on the road. 
Although the vehicle wasn't damaged, the roofing material was considered a total loss, 
Dawdy said. 

Extinguishing flaming roofing material is difficult, because the materials are tightly packed, he 
said. 

"You have to get every piece torn apart before you can say (the fire is) out," he said. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.columbian.com/news/2014/jan/08/burst-tire-sparks-fire-destroys-trucks-load/#authorBio


Two fires, days apart, destroy homes 
in BG area  
 

FIREFIGHTERS WERE DISPATCHED to a large house fire at 12409 NE 179th St., 
Battle Ground, at 1:24 a.m. on Jan. 1. It was determined that the fire was caused by a 
pan that had cooking oil that was left on the stove and caught fire. Photo courtesy of 
Dan Yager, Clark County Fire & Rescue. 

Posted: Wednesday, January 8, 2014 11:54 am  

Two fires, days apart, destroy homes in BG area Joanna Michaud Reflector 
staff reporter   

Two separate house fires over the New Year’s holiday damaged a pair of homes so 
badly that they were both deemed uninhabitable. No one was injured during either 
of the fires. 

Firefighters were dispatched to a fire at 414 SE Grace Ave., Battle Ground, at 3:31 
p.m. on Dec. 30. According to Tim Dawdy, Clark County Fire & Rescue Battalion 
Chief, when firefighters arrived at the two-story house, they found a bedroom on the 
first floor that was well involved in fire. Dawdy said firefighters made a fast and 
aggressive attack on the fire and were able to keep it confined to the bedroom, but 
there was still significant smoke damage to the second floor and the first floor of the 
home. 

The Clark County Fire Marshal’s Office investigated the cause of the fire and 
determined that the blaze was caused by a candle that was left unattended in the 
bedroom. 

“Candles are very dangerous,” Dawdy said. “We urge people to use the new LED 
flame-less candles. They look the same, they’re very safe and they can prevent a 
tragedy.” 

The fire displaced the family of nine - three adults and six children - who were living 
in the home. The American Red Cross Cascades Region is assisting the family and 
has provided food and clothing, comfort kits and information about disaster mental 
health and disaster health services. 

http://www.thereflector.com/content/tncms/live/thereflector.com/news/article_a419dfca-789e-11e3-bd2c-001a4bcf887a.html


Dawdy said there was only one working smoke detector in the 3,000-square-foot, 
two-story house and he stressed that one working smoke detector in a home that 
size is not adequate. He encourages anyone who might need help getting and 
installing smoke detectors to contact Clark County Fire & Rescue at (360) 887-4609. 

According to Clark County Property Records, the home is owned by Alice and Jerry 
Daniels. 

Firefighters were dispatched to the second large house fire in the area at 12409 NE 
179th St., Battle Ground, at 1:24 a.m. on Jan. 1, after a neighbor who was coming 
home from a New Year’s Eve celebration saw the fire from the road and drove down 
the driveway. Dawdy said the neighbor couldn’t even get close to the burning home 
because the fire was so involved and so hot. 

Around the same time, a Clark County Sheriff’s deputy who was on duty also saw the 
home on fire and called 9-1-1. Personnel from Clark County Fire & Rescue, Clark 
County Fire District 3 and the Vancouver Fire Department responded. 

Upon their arrival, Dawdy said firefighters found the home very involved, with 
flames coming out of the second-story roof. Firefighters made an aggressive attack 
and were able to get the blaze under control in about 45 minutes. The fire caused 
extensive damage to the house, but the homeowners were not on the scene, so there 
were no injuries. 

The Clark County Fire Marshal’s Office investigated the cause of the fire and 
determined it was caused by a pan that had cooking oil that was left on the stove 
and caught fire. 

“The lesson here is never leave anything on the stove for any reason,” Dawdy said. 
“Take everything off and make sure everything is turned off before you leave the 
house.” 

According to Clark County Property Records, the home is owned by Elena Borbely. 

 
 
Rear-end crash sends 4 to hospital 



Firefighters praise mom for using 
child safety seats  
By Patty Hastings, Columbian breaking news reporter  
Published: January 3, 2014, 5:45 PM 
Updated: January 3, 2014, 9:56 PM 

•  

A Dodge Ram rear-
ended a Honda 
Civic Friday 
afternoon west of 
Battle Ground. 
(Battalion Chief 
Tim Dawdy/Clark 
County Fire & 
Rescue)  
Firefighters 
credited child 
safety seats with 
protecting small 
children who were 
riding in the back of 
a car that got rear-
ended Friday 
afternoon, west of 
Battle Ground. 

The accident was 
reported at 4:38 
p.m. in the 23500 
block of Northeast 
10th Avenue. A 
woman was driving 
home with her 
three children and 
had slowed to turn 

left onto another road when her Honda Civic was rear-ended by a southbound Dodge Ram.  

The pickup smashed into the car, right up to the back seat, said Battalion Chief Tim Dawdy. 
Two of the three children in the back, ages 3, 5 and 8, were properly restrained in child 
safety seats.  

The names of those involved were not released by the Clark County Sheriff’s Office, but Sgt. 
Linda Hayes said they were all Ridgefield residents. 

As a precaution and because the crash involved high impact, the family was transported to 
PeaceHealth Southwest Medical Center. The man driving the pickup was not transported to 
the hospital; whether he was cited was not released by the sheriff’s office.  

 

http://columbian.media.clients.ellingtoncms.com/img/photos/2014/01/03/0104_MET_crash.jpg
http://www.columbian.com/news/2014/jan/03/rear-end-crash-sends-four-hospital-battle-ground/#authorBio


Fire heavily damages house near Battle Ground 
By Mark Bowder, Columbian assistant metro editor  

Published: 
January 1, 2014, 
6:18 PM 
 
Fire heavily 
damaged a house 
near Battle 
Ground early 
Wednesday 
morning. The 
fire, which struck 
while the owners 
were away, was 
spotted by a 
passing Clark 
County Sheriff's 
deputy. (Dan 
Yager/Clark 
County Fire & 
Rescue)  

 

A pan of cooking oil left on a stove was blamed for an early morning fire that heavily 
damaged a home in a rural area near Battle Ground. 

The fire at 12409 N.E. 179th St. was reported at 1:24 a.m. by a Clark County Sheriff's 
Department deputy who spotted the blaze while on patrol, said Battalion Chief Tim Dawdy of 
Clark County Fire & Rescue. 

When firefighters arrived, fire was coming through the roof and had spread throughout the 
structure, Dawdy said. It took about 40 minutes to bring under control. 

"The fire started in kitchen, but no one was home, so it got a big head start on firefighters," 
Dawdy said. He said it would have been much worse had the deputy not spotted the fire 
while on patrol. 

The Clark County Fire Marshal's Office investigated the fire and determined that it originated 
in a pan of cooking oil that had been left on a cooktop that had been inadvertently left on, 
Dawdy said. 

The 2,688-square-foot house is owned by Elena Borbely, according to county property 
records. 

 

 

 

http://www.columbian.com/news/2014/jan/01/fire-heavily-damages-house-near-battle-ground/#authorBio
http://columbian.media.clients.ellingtoncms.com/img/photos/2014/01/01/fire1.jpg


Woman injured in two-car crash north of Daybreak 
Park 
By Emily Gillespie, Columbian breaking news reporter  
Published: December 31, 2013, 11:24 AM 

 
Fire officials say that a 
22-year-old woman 
would have been more 
severely injured in a 
two-car crash had she 
not been wearing her 
seat belt. The crash was 
reported at 10:39 a.m. at 
Northeast 82nd Avenue 
and Northeast 279th 
Street.  
A 22-year-old female 
was injured in a two-car 
crash north of Daybreak 
Park this morning.  

The crash, reported at 
10:39 a.m. at Northeast 
82nd Avenue and 
Northeast 279th Street, 
involved a pickup and a 
small car, according to 
Clark County Fire & 
Rescue spokesman Tim 
Dawdy.  

The driver of the pickup 
was not injured, but the 

woman driving the car was extricated and taken to PeaceHealth Southwest Medical Center. 
Her condition was not immediately available.  

Dawdy said that the crash involved heavy damage to the vehicles, but the woman escaped 
severe injury because she was wearing a seat belt.  

“That was quite an impact, a person who wasn’t properly restrained probably would have 
been greatly injured,” Dawdy said.  

He advised that motorists remember to wear their seat belts through the holiday season.  

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.columbian.com/news/2013/dec/31/woman-injured-two-car-crash-north-daybreak-park/#authorBio
http://www.columbian.com/news/2013/dec/31/woman-injured-two-car-crash-north-daybreak-park/


Bedroom fire sparked by candle displaces family 
of 9 
By Patty Hastings, Columbian breaking news reporter  
Published: December 30, 2013, 5:18 PM 
Updated: December 30, 2013, 10:20 PM 
 

A bedroom fire sparked by a 
candle displaced a family of 
nine Monday afternoon in 
Battle Ground.  

The fire was reported at 3:31 
p.m. at 414 S.E. Grace Ave., 
a two-story house.  

Although firefighters quickly 
knocked down the fire, 
containing it to the first-floor 
bedroom, the structure was 
left uninhabitable, said 

Battalion Chief Tim Dawdy, spokesman for Clark County Fire & Rescue. Smoke damaged 
rooms on the second floor as well, Dawdy said.  

The American Red Cross Cascades Region provided food and clothing, comfort kits, and 
information about disaster mental health and disaster health services to three adults and six 
children living there. 

The Clark County Fire Marshal’s Office said the fire was sparked by a candle left unattended 
in the bedroom. The blaze caused an estimated $99,000 damage to the home and its 
contents.  

Dawdy urges people to swap out regular candles for flameless candles lit by LED lights to 
avoid the risk of starting a fire. He also noted that 3,000-square-foot house only had one 
working smoke detector. Homeowners, he said, should have several working smoke 
detectors. 

County property records indicate the house was built in 1968 and is owned by Alice and 
Jerry Daniels.  
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